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                               GWRRA Chapter FL1-A2, established 1982             August 2001
NATIONAL OFFICE Mike & Judy Wright, Executive Director (219) 248-8166

REGION A DIRECTOR Jim & Margie Hodge (228) 875-1764

DISTRICT DIRECTOR Bob & Nancy Shrader (813) 885-7963

CD Gold Line

Old and New Members All Love To Ride!

On July 14th we had a breakfast ride that brought 14 bikes and 20 people!  We saw several faces that have been absent for a while, with some new faces as well.  It was somewhat overcast most of the morning, but that kept the temperatures down.  We ate breakfast in Cairo, then went on to Albany to visit the bike shop.  On the way home we stopped in Bainbridge at the Dairy Queen for lunch.  It was nice to see such a large turnout for a Saturday morning ride!

I didn’t get a chance to comment much on Wing Ding during our July meeting, so I’ll give you my thoughts here.  There were some new accessories for the 1800 at the vendor show that I would have liked to purchase, however I stuck to the necessary items for comfort; highway pegs and a backrest.  Those two items make all the difference in the world on a long day in the saddle.  Carol Harris and I attended a seminar on chapter finances, then I attended one for new chapter directors; both were very informative and educational.

Most 1800 owners I talked to were consistently getting more than 40 mpg.  I've been averaging between 41 and 42 mpg.  The new yellow Wings seemed to hang out in groups, and there were a lot!.  The best part about the trip was riding in the mountains where the handling on the new Wing lives up to the comments by all the motorcycle publications.

We'll be discussing the Chapter rally during the August meeting, so bring your thoughts and ideas!





Ride Safe,



Hugh



Chapter Director

CHAPTER DIRECTOR

Hugh & Marcy Waller

(850) 562-4542

mjenwal@aol.com

ASST. CHAPTER DIR.

David & Pat Ventry

(850) 668-1586

wv@unr.net

SECRETARY/TREAS.

Carol Harris

(850) 878-5031
carollynn52@hotmail.com
RIDE COORDINATOR

Charles Couch 562-1399

honda@nettally.com

RIDER EDUCATOR

Tom Fisher (850) 386-8493

tfisher@nettally.com

NEWSLETTER EDITOR

& AMA COORDINATOR

Karen Krebs (850) 925-0345

krebsk@freenet.tlh.fl.us

PUBLIC RELATIONS

Mike Share (850) 925-0656

mjshare@yahoo.com

PHONE COORDINATORS

Sonny Rollo (850) 562-4293

George Walsh (850) 539-1228

Karen Krebs krebsk@freenet.tlh.fl.us

SUNSHINE

Carolyn Campbell

(850) 997-4901

Positions available: contact Hugh to get involved!
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We're on the 'net!

Send in your e-mail address to be

on the Chapter e-mail list!

krebsk@freenet.tlh.fl.us

PLEASE

PATRONIZE

OUR

SPONSORS

YOUR AD WOULD LOOK GREAT HERE!

925-0345
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August Birthdays

Arnold Watts 8/1

Jack Henderson 8/5

Ray Henley 8/7

Pat Ventry 8/7

Jesse Hodsdon 8/14

David Ventry 8/15

Carol Harris 8/28

Ken Rouse 8/28

August Anniversaries

Tom & Linda Fisher 8/10

Charles & Linda Couch 8/14

David & Pat Ventry 8/14
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Do you know a member with illness or death in their immediate family?  Call Carolyn  Campbell, Sunshine Chairperson, 997-4901.

WANT TO REACH OVER 80 MOTORCYCLE ENTHUSIASTS?

Advertise!!

Low rates: only $15.00 for a business card size ad for 3 months!  Call the Advertising Department - (850) 925-0345  (ask for Karen) or

e-mail: krebsk@freenet.tlh.fl.us
 BUSINESS CARD SIZE ADS

$15.00 for 3 mos./$50 per year

1/4 page $25.00 for 3 months

1/2 Page $35.00 for 3 months

Full Page $50.00 for 3 months
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Next Month's Birthdays 

George Walsh 9/2

Gail Balser 9/3

Ann Rollo 9/8

Linda Couch 9/12

Buck Harris 9/18

Sunny Andrews 9/27

Time to Re-Up

from 1/5/01 printout

August

Wayne Parmer

David & Pat Ventry

September

Greg & Carolyn Campbell

Welcome

to Gold Wing owners and CMA members Richard & Mattie Lussier and Shadow VLX600 owner Len Martin.  We hope to see more of them!

Get the Lead Out Award

again goes to Tom Fisher for his article on the Georgia District Rally in Hiawassee!  Keep up the good work, Tom!

GET THE LEAD OUT AWARD

is waiting for you!

Send articles to editorial office:

1064 Woodville Highway

Crawfordville, FL 32327

(850) 925-0345

or e-mail: krebsk@freenet.tlh.fl.us
Articles may be submitted in WORD '97

or other convertible format
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by Karen E. Krebs

Thanks, Cycle Shop!

As you may know, I am working on a web site for the Chapter for my Webmaster Certification project at FSU.  Software, hardware, web development, etc. will be supplied by yours truly.  The web hosting will cost $17.95 per month, and Scott Higgenbotham at The Cycle Shop has agreed to advertise on the site for one year to offset this cost!

Thank you, Scott!!!

Please stop by The Cycle Shop and let Scott know that we appreciate his support!

Member Profile

Meet Steve Carroll

by Steve Carroll

Steve has been riding for 35 years, and is a Senior Computer Specialist at Columbia Services Group Inc.  His significant other is Shelia, and the Carroll brood includes Liz Crenshaw (24), grandsons Colin and Jordyn Crenshaw (2), and a granddaughter (2 days old!).  Oh yeah, and there’s the chihuahua, Buck Wheat!

Steve’s scoots have included a Honda CL350, Yamaha 250 dirt bike, Honda CB 450 (x2), Kawasaki KZ-1000, Honda CB 750, Honda CB 350, Kawasaki Z1, 1975 Honda GL1000 Gold Wing, 1998 Honda GL1500 Gold Wing.  His longest motorcycle trip was from Cleveland, TN to Huntsville, AL (for Wing Ding) to Kansas City, MO in one day!  The best motorcycle road, he says, is the road up Ochoee Mountain just outside of Cleveland, TN.

“If I were smart, I wouldn’t ride,” he says.  “I would be a lot safer and a lot more comfortable in a convertible.  But driving a convertible is not in my blood.  I have to ride to live!”

“What I like best about Chapter FL1-A2 is the friendly people.  While I am not active in the chapter, I do consider myself fortunate to know Gus, Karen, Kate, Bud, Sonny, John, Charles, and all the other members.”

Next month… Charles and Linda Couch

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 4th THURSDAY

PUBLICATION: 2nd THURSDAY

Please let us know if you no longer want a newsletter - they cost us $1.34 each!!!
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by Tom Fisher

Rider Educator

Motorcycle First Aid Kit

In preparing for my recent ride from Tallahassee to Hiawassee, Georgia, (see related feature story), I decided to check out all of the equipment normally carried in the trunk or side bags.  I carry the original Honda tool kit plus a small zip bag of other tools.  One nylon bright orange safety vest, if needed.  Rain gear.  Bike covers, both large and small.  Electrical tape.  Cell telephone.

I then assessed the medical supplies that constituted my first aid kit.  Let’s see….one tube of sun screen, half empty.  One gas-x pill.  One bottle of drinking water bought at a Suwanee Swifty store months ago.  Now, that is not much of a first aid kit.  I could not even bandage a cut finger if I had to!  Time to get a kit for the bike!

I first tried to find a good source of first aid kits by doing an Internet search.  I found lots of sites, most of which offered big industrial strength kits.  Not what I wanted.  I then looked in my motorcycle catalogs to see what I could find, and I settled on one offered by Rider Wearhouse called a “Sportrider First Aid Kit” at a cost of $30.00 plus shipping.

This particular kit comes in a bright red zipper container with little cloth handles.  Size is about 6 inches by 5 inches and 3 inches thick.  It unzips to reveal two side pockets stuffed with lots of goodies.  No stethoscope, sutures, or blood pressure cuff, however.  I threw it in the bike along with my change of clothes and took off for Hiawassee.

Upon returning home, I did some more searching on the Internet motorcycle sites and found some additional hints.  I won’t take credit for thinking of these – credit goes to Elaine Anthony at this site:  http://www.msgroup.org/TIP086.html. (copyright The Mastery Strategy Group, used with permission)

The writer suggested that any good first aid kit should contain latex gloves, strong scissors, a bottle of distilled water, and one of those CPR masks.  In addition, rather than use the usual 2 by 2 inch pads typically found in a first aid kit, the suggestion was made to drop by a sewing supply store and purchase some white muslin.  Cut pieces into 30 inch squares and fold on the diagonal.  Not only does it make good bandages, but you can use them for a sling if needed.

Last, and I do not know where I saw this, a suggestion was made that a rider carry two or three single wrapped sanitary napkins.  Sounds odd, but the point was made that they make excellent compression bandages.

The best suggestion on first aid I found was in many ways the most obvious.  Carry a cell phone with a fully charged battery.  Call 911 and get assistance to the accident site as quickly as possible.

I’ll add another suggestion.  Don’t make a mistake and get in a wreck in the first place!

Ride safe!
Off to Hiawassee!

By Tom Fisher

Bob Lumsden suggested that I attend the Georgia District Gold Wing Rally in Hiawassee this year and experience real mountain riding.  I agreed that sounded like fun, and we began making plans.  Bob’s childhood friend, Ernie, who lives in Brookhaven, Miss., was invited to join in the fun.  We assured him that his Harley would be allowed at the rally.
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Bob and I left Tallahassee at 6 a.m. Thursday morning.  Ernie left from Brookhaven using a different route and schedule.  We had reservations at the same motel in Hiawassee.

Our route took us via Albany up to Cordelle where we joined the (ugh) Interstate.  We left the Interstate at Forsyth via Route 83 to Monticello and then on Route 11 past Gainesville up to Route 129.  The weather cooperated until about 2 p.m. when we headed into a brief rain.  We went to the trouble to put on the rain suits only to remove them 45 minutes later.

We enjoyed the ride up Route 129 to Neel’s Gap where there is an excellent outfitter store.  The Appalachian Trail crosses the highway there, and it is a location well known in the Fisher family folklore.  Our eldest daughter hiked the entire length of the trail and fell in love with her fellow hiking partner.  He now is our son-in-law!  They had to stop at the outfitter’s store after a week on the trail because our daughter’s boots did not fit properly, and she was having serious leg muscle pains.  They helped her select the proper boots and assisted her with the muscle problems thus enabling them to continue the trip.  I was interested in meeting the people at the store and relating how our daughter had come that way several years ago.

Ernie met us at the motel when we arrived at 5 p.m.  We had a quick soaking in the heated pool, ate dinner, and planned the next day’s activities.

On Friday we registered at the rally and checked out the vendors who were present.  Our real interest was in riding, so by 11 a.m. we hit the road.  The area around Hiawassee and Helen are quite nice for motorcycle riding, so our primary problem was in choosing among excellent alternatives.  We rode eastward to Clayton, back to Helen, and then to Hiawassee via Brasstown Bald Mountain.  This is the tallest peak in Georgia, and it has a nice observation tower from which you can see quite far in all directions.

On Saturday we decided to ride to Sweetwater, Tennessee, to meet a distant relative of Bob's.  Ernie planned the route so that we rode to Ocoee, Tennessee, along the river where the Olympic river sports were held several years ago.  The rafters and tubers were out in force, and the traffic on the narrow highway was fairly heavy.  We had to be careful because the road had bluffs on the right side and the river on the left.  There were several blind curves to be negotiated.

We enjoyed meeting Bob’s elderly relative and looking at his family historical documents and books.  About 2 p.m. we left and drove by the Lost Sea Park.  This is an unusual place because the river disappears into a large cave and does not reappear for some distance.  Time did not permit us to take the hour-long tour, so we settled for visiting the gift shop.

The ride back to Hiawassee was via Tellico Plains and Highway 68 through the mountains.  This was a very interesting and challenging ride through the woods, hills, and valleys.  It was sparsely populated, and the road had lots of turns and dips.  We arrived back at the motel about 6 p.m., quite tired but satisfied with the day’s adventures.

Sunday morning we all arose about 6 a.m. and packed the bikes.  Ernie left first because he had to ride by himself over 500 miles.  We left about 7:15 a.m. and returned via approximately the same route.  The weather began quite cool and nice but quickly became a 98 degree monster.  Riding down the Interstate required a lot of patience since we both wanted to get away from the traffic, the noise, the wind, and the heat.  We stopped about every hour and soaked our heads and necks with cold water before resuming the run.

We pulled into Tallahassee about 5 p.m. and headed for the shower as we were really tired and hot from our return trip.  I hit the bed for a “nap” at 8 p.m. and awoke the next morning at 6:30 a.m., still dressed in my day clothes.  Bob had a similar experience.  Ernie made it home in one piece although he lost his gas tank cap and had to retrieve it from the highway.

Bob had no problems with his bike, but I had some difficulties.  My bike was suffering from what someone called the “Honda hiccup.”  This manifests itself by the engine momentarily quitting while you are riding along minding your own business.  It did this five times on Friday, so on Saturday I removed the seat and cleaned the wire terminals on top of the gas tank.  I had only one instance of a hiccup on Saturday and none on Sunday.  I hope I solved the problem and now can forget about it.

The total trip required 1,130 miles, and the one-way distance to Hiawassee was 393 miles.  The riding in north Georgia was terrific, and the rally was fun.  I definitely recommend it!
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PR Corner

by Mike Share

Public Relations Coordinator

Let's Shine!

For me, no matter how long the hours, the ride just seems to be over too soon.  Well, I must have been riding a lot of miles these past few months because I don't know where the time has gone.  Yep, August 4th is just around the corner, and that Saturday a lot of us will be showing off our scoots at the Tallahassee Mall.  We have 21 bikes slated to show so far, and it should be a great show.

This is a great opportunity to meet folks and show 'em the wonderful benefits of riding.  Along the way, we will enhance the overall image of motorcycle folks and we might even get some new folks to ride with.  So get all the scoots detailed up and ready to roll to the Tallahassee Mall on Saturday, August 4th!  We will go in the mall about 8:30 in the morning and get set up to show 'em off.

See you there!
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Swap Shop

Free to Chapter FL1-A2 members

call 925-0345

FOR SALE: Call Elliott Ladrie 539-0033

1998 Kawasaki Voyager - green/black two-tone with Utopia backrest and spotlights. 12,000 miles.  $8,000.

FOR SALE: Call Steve Carroll 907-0776 evenings or 942-9650 x3004 days.

Markland Black/Charcoal backrest ($179 retail) $95.00

FOR SALE: Call Charles Couch  562-1399.

Small HJC FJ8 helmet, candy apple red open face w/ flip shield, $50 (Cost $124.99 on the web).

FOR SALE: Call Sonny Rollo 562-4293.

1982 Gold Wing, 20,000 miles, damaged in front end collision.  No front wheel or fork.  Engine, frame, instruments, rear suspension and wheel in good condition.  $700 or best offer.

Kuryakyn triple exhaust extensions; used, very good condition for GL1500 $60.

Stop and Go tire patch kit - new $30.

Chrome windshield trim with Kuryakyn lighted bird and bug deflector, installed $65.

Orville Sage custom windshield for GL1500, tinted with large engraved eagle, with engraved wind wings, installed $175.

FOR SALE: Call Curtis Parker (229) 377-3260

DOWCO Guardian bike cover (G45 - small) - new, never out of the box!  $35.

GL1500 trunk handle, chrome w/hand insert, $20.


GWRRA NEWS
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From The Panhandle

from Florida District newsletter

.… As you might recall this past December Chapter FL1-A2 was in dire need of a CD.  Former Senior CD Charles Couch came out of retirement, regained the helm and agreed to locate a new CD.  He has found his replacement and on July 12 (pending approval) Hugh and Marcy Waller will accept the position of Chapter Director.  Hugh has selected Dave and Patricia Ventry as their ACDs.  Charles will sew his "former" patch back on and support the new staff as an active participant of the Chapter…. That's after he and his lovely wife Linda return from a vacation abroad.  The District thanks Charles and Linda for their dedication and support of our great organization.  While we are on the subject of FL1-A2, their annual mall bike show is slated for August 4.  Please mark your calendars and come on over and show your support.

Jack and Betty Birge

Florida Assistant District Directors
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Don't forget to sign up your

co-rider!

LOCAL RALLIES & EVENTS
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August 4
Chapter Bike Show - Tallahassee Mall

August 9
Meeting - Western Sizzlin'-6:30 eat, 7:30 meet. 

August 16 Dinner ride-Lunker Lodge, Lake Seminole.

[image: image18.png]



Depart #1 6:30

August 23 Dinner social - La Fiesta, Apalachee Parkway.


Eat at 6:30.

September 6 Staff meeting at Western Sizzlin- meet at 7:30

September 13 Chapter meeting-Western Sizzlin'.  6:30 eat, 7:30 meet.

September 20 Dinner ride - Farmer's Market, Thomasville. Depart #6

at 6:30 pm.

September 27 Dinner social - TBA. Eat at 6:30 pm.

September 29 Chapter Camp out- Holiday RV Park,


Panacea.


Camping reservations - 984-5757.


The Oaks Motel 984-5370.

October 11 Chapter meeting - Western Sizzlin' - 6:30 eat, 7:30 meet.

October 18 Dinner ride - Savannah's, Havana. Depart #1 at 6:30 pm.

October 25 Dinner social - TBA. Eat at 6:30 pm.

November 8 Chicken pilau - Coon Bottom. Depart Harvey's in

Havana at 6:45 pm.

November 15 Chapter meeting-Western Sizzlin'.  6:30 eat, 7:30 meet.

November 22 Thanksgiving ride - TBA. Depart at 6:30 pm.

November 29 Dinner social - TBA. Eat at 6:30 pm.

February 16, 2002 Chapter rally - Ramada Inn North

REGIONAL RALLIES & EVENTS

September 6-8

Region "A" Rally - Helen GA

September 20-22
NC District Rally - Fletcher, NC

September 28

FL1-T - Homosassa Springs
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October 6


FL1-L - Panama City

October 11-13

Mississippi District Rally, Biloxi
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October 13

FL1-L2 - Picnic in the Park, Pasco County

October 18-21

Biketoberfest & Drill Team  - Daytona
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October 26-27

Sweet Potato Festival - Ocilla, GA

November 3

FL1-J - Jacksonville

November 11

FL1-D2 - Hudson

November 24

FL1-A - Tampa

December 8

FL1-S - Zephyrhills

Many flyers available at the meeting from Hugh Waller or David Ventry.  Call Charles or the Telephone Coordinators for more information on scheduled and unscheduled rides!
Departure Points


#1: Hardees, N. Monroe


#2: Circle K, Hwy. 20 & Capital Circle


#3: Circle K, Crawfordville Hwy. & Capital Circle


#4: Chevron, Hwy. 98 & Woodville Hwy.


#5: CITGO, Hwy. 90 & I-10 east


#6: Books-A-Million,


Thomasville Road & I-10


#7 River Trace Homes, Woodville Hwy. & Capital Circle SE


#8 I-10 rest stop west of Exit 28 (Capital Circle NW)
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Departure Points


#1: Hardees, N. Monroe


#2: Circle K, Hwy. 20 & Capital Circle


#3: Circle K, Crawfordville Hwy. & Capital Circle


#4: Chevron, Hwy. 98 & Woodville Hwy.


#5: CITGO, Hwy. 90 & I-10 east


#6: Books-A-Million,


Thomasville Road & I-10


#7 River Trace Homes, Woodville Hwy. & Capital Circle SE


#8 I-10 rest stop west of Exit 28 (Capital Circle NW)
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Departure Points


#1: Hardees, N. Monroe 


#2: Circle K, Highway 20 &


      Capital Circle 


#3: Circle K, Crawfordville


      Highway & Capital Circle 


#4: Chevron, Highway 98 &


      Woodville Highway


#5: CITGO, Hwy. 90 & I-10 east


      (cross creek)


#6: NEW Publix, Thomasville &


      Bradfordville Roads


#7 I-10 rest stop west of Exit 28


     (Capital Circle NW)








Wear Your Colors





Don't forget to wear your Chapter uniform at other chapter's events!  Our


uniform is the red Chapter shirt and black jeans.
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